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A few notes:
· Stats NZ rates the quality of subnational family and household data from the 2018 Census as 'moderate'. They have assessed data quality only down to the regional level, and the data quality at the TA level is likely to be lower. However, this is still the best data available to us on families and households.

· The household and family data from the 2018 Census shows some substantial change from the 2013 Census, in particular a large (~50%) increase in 'other multiperson households', and a relative decrease in family and one-person households. Other multiperson households are a small proportion (less than 2%) of households in most TAs. However, the bulk of households are family households and one-person households.

· We rescaled the projected living arrangement type rates and their rates of change over time to match the 2018 Census (scaled up to meet the 2018 Estimated Usually Resident Population). So, that has led to a reduction in family and one-person households relative to previous projections.

· The net effect of those changes is that in these projections the number of households is lower in all scenarios than before (particularly because we are projecting fewer family and one-person households), and the average household size is higher (mainly due to fewer projected one-person households).

Note: The final report (end March 2021) will provide more details. 



